CAFL League Management Minutes – held on Thursday 24th October 2024 at 7pm via Microsoft Teams
Attendees – J.Hunt, B.Hill, I.Smith, D.Johnson, P.Tustain, A.Wakefield, T.Holmes, D.Pardoe, I.Hamilton, T.Onions
Apologies – M.Pates, L.Cole

1. League Secretary
League sponsorship update – We are awaiting John to have a meeting with the sponsor on the 10th November.
IH emailed all clubs in regards to dispensing with Transfer Forms and letting clubs know they still need to work with Phil. 
2. Treasurer

All up to date with clubs on fines, etc. 
Awaiting Sponsorship monies. 

3. Fixtures

Next round of county cups this weekend. 
Our clubs did not fair too well last weekend unfortunately. 
Next meeting will be the draws for the other competitions going forward and teams will be invited. 
Everything else going well. 
Thoughts already moving towards what we are doing next season with the drop of teams. 




4. Registrations

1201 registrations as of today, only 190 down from this time last year. 
4 transfers have been done through the new system and all seems to be going well. 

5. Results

Notifications have been going well. 
Teamsheets – a couple of teams have been a bit late, but help has been offered. 
Fulltime – 3 club secretaries had not been verified to receive fulltime messages, but this has now been resolved. 

6. Referees

- To date 99 out 101 games have been covered. One game an unofficial turned up at the wrong venue, the other game a referee had a family emergency shortly before KO. 
- To date 5 low marks submitted against referees. 
- Appointments will be out tomorrow (Friday 25th) for November.
- Complaint from Shurdington to be discussed around conflict of interest. 
The game in question will not be replayed, it is not an FA or league rule to replay the game. We do sympathise and have taken steps after the conflict of interest. IH to let Shurdington know. 

7. Discipline & Rule Offences

See attached.

8. AOB

PT - Concerned that Saracens secretary has not got access to WGS, IH to write to them. 

TH - Who has got permission to approach the league from a Club. 
League Management Committee will re-issue instruction that it must be the Cheltenham League Secretary at the club. IH to let clubs know. We will also look at a Scor amendment though our new rule proposal sub-committee. 
To confirm, we are happy to hear from all club officers, but it could be an email overload if everyone emailed direct vice coming from the Club Secretary.

IH to invite someone from the clubs to the next meeting to conduct the draw. 



Date of next meeting – Thursday 21st November 2024 at the Victory Club!
